TUSCALOOSA COUNTY COMMISSION MEETING

JULY 09, 2025

TUSCALOOSA COUNTY STATE OF ALABAMA S

This being the date and hour to which the Tuscaloosa County
Commission adjourned; the County Commission met pursuant to such
adjournment with Probate Judge Rob Robertson presiding as Chairman. The
following members were present:

Stan Acker Mark C. Nelson Reginald Murray

Commissioner Mark C. Nelson moved, seconded by Commissioner Reginald Murray, the County Commission voted unanimously to approve the minutes of June 25, 2025.

Commissioner Reginald Murray moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to advertise bids for new Motor Graders.

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Reginald Murray, the County Commission voted unanimously to approve a preliminary plat submission for Voegele Subdivision, District I.

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to adopt a resolution approving and accepting the preliminary plat submission and the waiver request for Ironwood Grove, District II.

Commissioner Reginald Murray moved, seconded by Commissioner Stan Acker, the County Commission voted unanimously to depart from the order of business set forth in the official agenda to consider approval of BBJL Subdivision Revised Lot 1, District IV.

Commissioner Reginald Murray moved, seconded by Mark C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to approve a revision to the lot lines for BBJL Subdivision Lot 1, District IV.

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Reginald Murray, the County Commission voted unanimously to adopt a resolution accepting the street in the following subdivision for maintenance at the recommendation of County Engineer Scott Anders.

Stormi Way in Timberwood, District I

Commissioner Mark C. Nelson moved, seconded by Commissioner Stan Acker, the County Commission voted unanimously to authorize review, approval and pursuit of eligible grant project of Duncanville Community Safe Room to Adams Stewart Architects.

Exhibit 7-1, Page

Commissioner Reginald Murray moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to declare the following vehicles surplus property and authorize their disposal:

Unit 183 - 2018 Chevrolet Tahoe - VIN 1GNLCDEC1JR247935

Unit 148 - 2018 Chevrolet Tahoe - VIN 1GNLC2ECXFR524223

Unit 121 - 2021 Chevrolet Tahoe - VIN 1GNSCLED3MR367660

Unit 310 - 2009 Ford F150 - VIN 1FTPW14V49FA35420

Unit 222 - 2009 Ford F150 - VIN 1FTRX12V89FA13168

Unit 044 - 2012 Ford F150 - VIN 1FTFW1EF5CFA60501

Exhibit 7-2, Page

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to solicit bids for a new Uninterrupted Power Supply System at the Synergic Center.

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Reginald Murray, the County Commission voted unanimously for Nick Lolley, Emergency Management Director, to proceed as described with upgrades for emergency use radio system. These upgrades were already in budget.

Commissioner Mark C. Nelson moved, seconded by Commissioner Stan Acker, the County Commission voted unanimously to use Opiod Settlement Funds for inmate medical monitoring equipment, including covers for telemedicine tablets.

Exhibit 7-3, Page

The County Commission heard from Leigh Peters regarding the Economic Impact of the Forestry Industry on Tuscaloosa County.

The County Commission heard from Audra Kirkland requesting a temporary moratorium on "high density" subdivisions and proposing to form a review committee for new subdivisions.

Commissioner Stan Acker moved, seconded by Commissioner Mark C. Nelson, the County Commission voted unanimously to approve a funding request in the amount of \$1,100.00 from the District I Community Development fund to PARA for the demolition and removal of a PARA shelter located off HWY 43 North and Northside Road.

Exhibit 7-4, Pages

The County Commission heard public comment from Scott Sloss expressing concern over high density neighborhoods south of town.

The County Commission heard public comment from Jim Colby reporting that air conditioning was not working at Braughton Park, a Park and Recreation Facility. A representative of PARA updated that PARA has addressed the issue. Mr. Colby also expressed his appreciation for the ongoing upgrades the County is making to the Fosters boat landing.

The Commission requested that Tracy Criss, Assistant County Engineer, provide an update on the boat landing project. Mr. Criss updated that the custom-made composting restroom facility should arrive within about 6 weeks, which will complete the project.

The County Commission heard public comment from Craig Whitfield expressing concerns about high density subdivisions.

The County Commission heard public comment from Cici Washington stating that her organization, Beyond the Altar Ministries, was working on an emergency lodging project in Northport and that she would be meeting with the City of Northport to discuss.

The County Commission heard public comment from Ken Faught requesting that the County Commission look at all aspects of new subdivisions, including the perspective of the developers.

There being no further business to come before the Tuscaloosa County Commission, the meeting adjourned to July 23, 2025.

Rob Robertson
Judge of Probate
Chairman Tuscaloosa County Commission

Stan Acker Commissioner - District I

ABSENT

Jerry Tingle Commissioner - District II

Mark C. Nelson Commissioner - District III

Reginald Murray Commissioner - District IV